
Town Board Meeting – Town of Hammel – September 12, 2023 
  
 Chairman Livingston called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All board members were present with the 
exception of Supervisor Zenner. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The minutes of the August 6, 2023 were 
reviewed. Chaiman Livingston made a motion to approve the minutes. Supervisor Emmerich seconded the 
motion. The motion carried.   

Treasurer Rhonda Seidl gave the treasurer’s report. Supervisor Emmerich made a motion to approve the 
report. Chairman Deml seconded the motion. The motion carried.  

Open Discussion: Steve Deml questioned brush being placed in the dump stating that the intended 
purpose was for light brush and leaves from residents of the Town of Hammel. Steve updated on the broadband 
topic. Stated that they are working on a couple of towers east of town. Steve reported that the estimated cost of 
the Clear Lake culvert replacement will be around $93,897 with the town’s share running approximately 
$46,985. It will go to the County board with a request for bridge aid to help the cost.  
 Brad reported that the roads have received some moisture so he is able to grade them. He is working on 
the ditching on Gasek and has completed the second round of mowing. Sawyer Avenue had the chip seal applied 
and it looks nice.   
 LRIP: Chairman Livingston reported that no determinations have been made at this time for the 
allocation of funds. Steve added that the Road Improvement Plan has Clear Lake Road for improvement in 2025. 
 Budget meeting will be held 10/24/23 at 6 p.m. 
 Supervisor Emmerich made a motion to pay the bills. Chairman Livingston seconded the motion. Motion 
carried.    
 Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October  10, 202 at 6 p.m..  
 Supervisor Emmericvh made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Chairman Deml seconded the motion. 
The motion carried.  

Renee Zenner, Town Clerk 
  


